
Galesburg City Council 
Monday June 12, 2017 

 

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Mark Johnson, and Dan Caswell, Citizens: 

Ken Voltz and Deborah Nobliski were present.   

 

Financial statements were presented to the council and J. Halvorson motioned to approve them and M. Johnson 

seconded. 

 

Minutes were presented to council, motioned to approve them J. Halvorson and D. Caswell seconded.   

 

Bills were presented to the council.   

General account:   

June: Deborah Nobliski 510.19, Ottertail 405.09, AmeriPride 67.58, Traill Co Treasurer 200.00, Farmers 

Union 40.64, KRB Gravel 665.00, Bryon’s Janitorial 550.00, Meyer Group 1350.00, Dan Caswell 

646.45, Jane Halvorson 646.45, Rick Halvorson 646.45, Mark Johnson 646.45, Jeff Voltz 646.45  

 

Utility account:   

June: Ken Voltz 332.46, Brager Disposal 880.00, Traill Rural Water 1394.89, City of Fargo 14.00, Polar 

140.27, Ottertail 206.82, ND Dept Health 67.79, USPO 2.59 

 

J. Halvorson motioned to approve the bills and D. Caswell seconded. 

 

Old business:   

We are still trying to get ahold of Ottertail about the street lights that are out. 

We will be sending out the cities blight ordinance to everyone.  This is a reminder that we do have this 

ordinance in place and that everyone is responsible for the upkeep of their property.  We will be billing land owners 

that are not mowing their property. 

The revised Utility ordinance is now in effect.  This was an update of the shut off time of water on 

delinquent bills. 

 

New business:   

Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are late.  The Water Bill ordinance 

to include you have to pay Past Due amount before it will be turned on. 

Gravel – we will wait another month to buy more gravel for the streets.  We will get the streets bladed 

again this month to improve our streets. 

The council discussed what could be done with the old shop.  The owner of the building will be charged 

with the cutting of the grass. 

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Johnson and second by J. 

Halvorson.  The city council meeting is the 1st Monday of the even month. 

 

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski 

at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.   

 

Rick Halvorson, Mayor 

Deborah Nobliski, Auditor 
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